
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

ASAP Coalition Meeting Minutes 
August 27, 2013 

10:00am – 11:30am 
 

Attendance 
Alan Wilkett, Pasco Sheriff’s Office    Alice Delgardo, United Way of Pasco County   

 Art Rowand, Pasco Sheriff’s Office    Annette Saxon, Healthy Families    
 Beyda Torres, Youth and Family Alternatives  Cindy Stephens, District School Board of Pasco County 
 Eli Campbell, Juvenile Arbitration 6th Court   Heather Mapes, BayCare Behavioral Health    

Chrissie Parris, ASAP     Eli Campbell, Juvenile Arbitration 6th Judicial Court 
Katy Fritz, BayCare Behavioral Health   Kathy Moore, University of South Florida 
Keith Bell, BayCare Behavioral Health   Leslie Gervase, Morton Plant North Bay Hospital  

 Leslie Noland, Gulf Coast Jewish Family Services  Liana Dean, ASAP    
 Megan Yoder, Saint Leo University    Mary Rubin, Youth and Family Alternatives 

Rick Hess, Pasco Kids First    Paula Green, Youth and Family Alternatives 
Renee Shelton, PACE Center for Girls   Tracey Kaly, BayCare Behavioral Health  
Randy Holm, Juvenile Arbitration 6th Judicial Court  Samantha Brighton, Pasco County Health Dept.  
Shelah Neece, ASAP     Wendy Seymore, Healthy Start Coalition 
Bill Davis, Pasco Sheriff’s Office    Kelley Scott, Youth and Family Alternatives 
Tom Sheehan, Operation Par    Frank Rodante, Molina HealthCare 
Kristen McCallum, Bay Area Youth Services  Patricia Johnson, Dept. of Juvenile Justice   

 Danielle Pellegrino, Court Admin Juvenile Arbitration Stephanie Centrello, Calvary Chapel Worship Center 
Judy Lynn Gulbrieth, concerned citizen   Charles Balderstone, Pasco Sheriff’s Office 
Jeff Peake, Pasco Sheriff’s Office    Sandra Rapp, Youth and Family Alternatives 
Alexandra Albizu-Rivera, University of South Florida Sara Wolicki, University of South Florida 

 
I. Tracey welcomed group officially at 10:10 a.m.  
 
I. Introductions by all in attendance. 

Minutes reviewed by members, motion made to approve by Rick Hess and seconded by Art Rowand. 
 
Lt. Charles Balderstone was honored by A.S.A.P. and thanked for his instrumental involvement with 
A.S.A.P. and for what he has done for the community.  He is retiring from the Pasco Sheriff’s Office in 
September.  

 
 II. Guest Speaker: Matthew Dunagan, Attorney General’s Office 
 

Matthew Dunagan acknowledged what Pasco County has accomplished.  He highlighted some areas the 
Attorney General’s Office is working on indicating the Attorney General’s booklet: The Florida 
Prescription Drug Division Roadmap is complete and available samples are on the back table for A.S.A.P. 



members:  depicting a three pronged approach.  Law Enforcement -Prevention- Treatment.  Question and 
Answers followed. 
 
Tracey asked Mr. Dunagan to tell Attorney General Bondi thank you for her participation and support last 
year in a Spice Drug Bust.  Tracey asked for consideration of future support on Prescription Drug money. 
 
Chuck asked for consideration on streamlining subpoenas which now can take up to sixty days when they 
are trying to get into “Doctors Shops”, etc. 
 
PDMP is not going anywhere per Mr. Dunagan; the Attorney General supports it fully. 
 

 III. Prescription Drug Committee: 
 

A. Medication Checklist 
 

Committee has designed a medication checklist for individuals in community.  It has been 
approved by Morton Plant North Bay to be used in the month of September to gather baseline 
data.  The goal is to distribute the check list as a tool for discharge nurses and to build a 
community wide education program on prescription drug safety.   

 
 Alan spoke on pill drop at Morton Plant North Bay Hospital from 9 – 12pm on August 17th.  It 

was very successful, garnishing one hundred and sixty seven pounds of pills plus sharps.  The 
permanent pill drop sites have brought in hundreds of pounds a year.  

 
B. E-Force 
 
 Chris Whittman has been a strong force on this initiative.  Chrissie shared that we are moving 

forward in trying to engage medical professionals and to sign up for E-FORCSE.  E-FORCSE is 
Florida’s Prescription Drug Monitoring Program.  ASAP would like to support and acknowledge 
practitioners in Pasco County helping to address pain in through responsible practices. E-
FORCSE participation can possibly used as a tool for the coalition to support these practices.  To 
participate in these conversations, attend a prescription drug committee meeting the first 
Wednesday of the month.  All meetings are listed on the back of the agenda.    

 
 
 IV. SEN’S Committee: 
 

A. OB presentations:   
SEN distributed and gathered information from a follow-up survey for already trained 
practices.  Twenty-five percent are actively screening. Liana shared Gabby had a baby 
girl, Nicole.   

 
B. Public Service Announcements: 

Chrissie showed the PSA’s created by A.S.A.P. to strengthen the norm that it is not safe 
or legal to share prescription medications.  All spots can be found online at present in 
eventual hope is to eventually get them on television.  Cox Media will do radio PSA’s for 
us for free. 

 
 
 



 V. Alcohol Initiatives Update: 
 

A. Tip Training – Mary shared we are trying to get some training going with little support and 
success, a lot of helpful suggestions on getting training going.   

 
 

 VI. Committee Reports: 
 
  STAND (Safe Teens Against Drugs): 

Meets the second Thursday of every month at 5:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. and now has two locations West and 
East Pasco.  Flyers are available.  

 
  Community Resource Committee: 

Next meeting October 14, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. will pull data from surveys (hundred and two completed). 
 

 VII. Membership Roundtable: 
 

Katie indicated the Marijuana Sub-committee meets 1st Tuesday every month beginning September 3, 
2013, at 10:00 a.m. at Rasmussen. 
 
Kathy Moore reported that the students in the community research group will report at end of year, it is a 
five year study. 
 
Alice with 2-1-1 asked members to send her updates. 
 
Wendy with Healthy Start Coalition indicated the 5K is coming up; and the 1 mile is free.  
 
Mary shared that she and Beyda Torres, Youth and Family Alternatives, Inc. are starting a Stress 
Reduction Parenting Group. 
 
Ashley Neal shared that the Florida Drug Free Workplace Summit is coming up and that Turning Point in 
Tampa is putting on a Comedy Show for Recovery Celebration. 
 
September 27, 2013 in Tampa there will be an all-day Addiction Conference which is free.  The above 
will be sent to Chrissie for distribution. 
 
Heather reported she is facilitating an eight week parenting class in East Pasco with Keith starting 
September 17, 2013 there will be a class in East Pasco.  Katy is facilitating  two in West Pasco – Hudson, 
New Port Richey.  Brochures are available. 

   
Alan shared two quick events coming up: 

October 1, 2013 National Night Out at Trinity will be held at Target from 6:00 p.m. till 9:00 p.m. 
and on October 5, 2013 The Woman’s 360 at Verizon Center from 10 a.m. till 2:00 p.m.  

  
With no further business, meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
 
The next A.S.A.P. Meeting is Tuesday, September 24, 2013. 
 

 


